The Opheim Cemetery Board met at the Ken Floyd home Friday, June 5, 2015 with members Ken Floyd, Al Fehler and Patricia Stein and two nonmembers, Babe Floyd and Diane Fehler attending.
     Chairman Floyd opened the meeting with the reading of the last board minutes by P. Stein.  Minutes were approved as read.    
   Old Business:  Stein moved that we let the Northern Lights 4-H Club leave the building, which they store their mowers in, where it is with the stipulation if they do not mow anymore, they will move the building off the cemetery property.  Fehler 2nd the motion and motion carried.  Lori Westby wanted to know if we would have a problem with other people helping them when they mow as their club is small and young.  Fehler moved a motion that we have no objections for them to have any volunteers to help them  and that we increase their annual payment to $1800.00.  2nd by Stein.  Motion carried.
    Fehler reported he had talked with Walt Nelson about trimming the trees at the cemeteries using the cemetery tree hedge trimmer and Walt was undecided.  Fehler said he will talk to Walt again and if he decides he does not want to do the trimming, Fehler will visit with Justin Fuhrmann to see if they or their club would do the trimming.
     New Business:  Fehler reported Larry Pankratz set 5 posts in concrete at the Roanwood Cemetery and has presented a bill for $350.00 for materials and labor.  Floyd moved a motion that we pay this bill, 2nd by Fehler.  Motion carried.  Larry requested this be paid to Cody Pankratz.  Fehler commented that he will trim some trees by the entrance at the Roanwood Cemetery and other cleanup.
      Fehler reported the pump at the Opheim Cemetery was not working so he has worked on that and they have water now but still need to work on getting the water pressure up.  If he cannot get this done, he will need to call a plumber.  He will also check with Walt Nelson to see if they sprayed for dandelions last year and if so will he do it this year.
      Stein reported she has taken a request to the county commissioners to see if we need to have the two liability insurance policies that we pay each year for a total of $450.00.  It seems we may be covered under the county insurance.
       Chairman Floyd closed the meeting.  

